CITY OF ELSBERRY

PLANNING AND ZONING COMMITTEE MEETING

APRIL 23, 2018 
ELSBERRY CITY HALL
The Planning and Zoning Committee met on the evening of the above date at Elsberry City Hall, 6:00 PM.  Present were Mr. Conrad Cheatham, Chairman Sonny Taylor, Mayor Steve Wilch, Mr. Bill Boswell, Mr. Terry Martin, Brian Hemmer from Alliance and City Clerk Sue Hogarth.  Alderman Hartley was unable to attend.  
Mayor Wilch called the meeting to order, Roll Call deemed a quorum present.
A copy of the original City of Elsberry Comprehensive Plan from 1989 was given to Chairman Sonny Taylor by City Clerk Sue Hogarth prior to this meeting for his review.  Sonny requested that we contact Chad Eggen with Boonslick Regional Planning Commission to see what information needs to be included in a model comprehensive city plan for 2018.  Some of the information that was included in the 1989 comprehensive city plan seems to be unnecessary in today’s world and he would like to avoid any additional work putting this together if we know exactly what information needs to be included.  The 1989 comprehensive plan took 4 years to finalize and includes graphs, statistics, census information, etc. that can be found on the internet today and may not need to be included in a current city plan.  One of the questions that Sonny has for Chad at Boonslick is about Soils plates…are these needed / necessary?

Chairman Taylor and the committee members went through the partial City Comprehensive Plan pages that were started back when Terry Martin was the Mayor of Elsberry as a starting point to updating a new plan for 2018.  There were many changes and updates on these pages that will need to be done and City Clerk Sue Hogarth can start updating these pages as we move along in the process.  Conrad Cheatham wrote up a new updated history page for the City of Elsberry to replace the most recent one that had some errors.  Many of the Tables pages in the 1989 city plan can be updated with information from the internet if these pages are necessary as part of a new city plan.  
A question was raised when updating the Economic Conditions & Employment pages that not much has changed to enhance our local economy since this partial plan was put together and the members asked what they could do to support city council to build up our local economic development and increase employment opportunities.  It would be beneficial to try and support our police officers so they can better enforce our ordinances and get some of the troublemakers to leave Elsberry.   
The review of the zoning ordinances and lot sizes for the City of Elsberry was tabled until the next Planning & Zoning Committee meeting in May.  City Clerk Sue Hogarth will contact Chad with Boonslick Regional Planning Commission to see what is needed in a model comprehensive city plan and will also check to see if we can get updated zoning maps to discuss the zoning ordinances for the May meeting.
Chairman Taylor scheduled the next Planning & Zoning Committee meeting for 
Monday, May 21st , 2018 at 6PM at City Hall.

A motion was made by Chairman Taylor to adjourn the
Planning & Zoning Committee Meeting, seconded by Mr. Cheatham.



AYES – All in Favor

Motion carried 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:25PM.

Respectfully submitted,    
Sue Hogarth, City Clerk   

